Mr. Dan Bolen Spradley-Bolen Agency Salina, Kansas

Dear Dan:

Thank you very much for your good letter of the 20th instant concerning Gene Anderson. I remembershim very well. I am enclosing a carbon copy of the letter that I have written Gene, and am also addressing his in care of your office so that you will be sure he gets it. I do not have his address and am afraid it might go astray. I do not want to see that thing happen.

I saw Gene play and think he has great possibilities, and I would be delighted to have him matriculate at the University of Kansas.

Regarding jobs he can count on a good one. The fact that the V-12 boys are supported by United States Government prohibits them from doing any work for pay. Therefore we have plenty of jobs and that bug bear is eliminated. We pay 50% an hour so a fellow can get along nicely with this sort of set-up.

I am sending a carbon copy of your letter and my letter to E. C. Quigley, our athletic director, and I am sure that it will not be many days until Ernie will be out in your part of the Country. He will contact your Dr. Phat Nelson and any other that you deem advisable toward interesting this boy in the University of Kansas. It is nice of you to do this dan, and I certainly appreciate it.

When better and more enthusiastic alumni are made they wont make them any better than our Dan Bolen. I certainly enjoyed my visit with you upon the occasion of my last visit to Salina.

With kindest personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach